



The 'Glass Gazette

December 2004





Calendar/Contact Information President's Column/editorial **Letters to Editor** Rallye Membership/Social Concour/Autocross **NCM Ambassador** Rallye #3 Secretary notes GBM **Event Announcements** Classifieds **Membership Application** December 2004.Vol 35.8

Newsletter Article

Submissions

DEADLINE: 5:00 p.m. Friday after the General Council meeting

(Held 2nd Tues of each month)

Address: Jim Beaupre,

2631 Iron Forge Road Herndon, VA 20170 z06@jbcubed.com

Format: email, text-format (MS Word) Pics 640x800 jpg format

Northern Virginia **Corvette Club** Website: Www.nvcorvetteclub.com

'04 Banner year for NVCC!!

Ed. Concours, Rallye Program, Autocrosses, Charity events, Social events, Cruises, monthly meetings, you name it and NVCC had a strong program in 2004. We should all thank the Council 2 for their efforts in '04.

The year began with a great concour at Franklin Park that had a huge turnout on a great day—thank you Collin 5/6 MacDonald and Don Kerndt.

Barbara Shaw (in her last year as Rallye Director! Hint.. Hint..) put together some great rallye masters. The rallye masters and events ran from the ever popular Rallye 101 refresher in 12 May to Joe Daly's "Rallye from Hell" # 5 in October. A tribute to Barbara hard work there were 14 cars at #5! Thank Barb!

as Social Director, supporting multiple events each month and assuring the word got out to everyone enabling big turnouts for all the events. Thank you

Paul Hertel left his role as President and took over the Autocross chair. What a great job Paul did hosting many events at ODS, that allowed a number of drivers to get their high speed license. We had our first high speed event at ODS! Scary! Thanks Paul.

In addition to our ODS schedule, Andrej Balanc, Mike Sarver and yours truly, with the club's blessing, decided NVCC should join the Washington Metropolitan Council of Sports Car Clubs (MWSCC). This organization that includes SCCA hosts events in

the area all year, especially autocrosses. Thanks to Andrej, Mike, our VP James Anderson, and a host of other club members NVCC hosted a MWSCC Championship autocross in October. There were over 100 cars running and the club received many comments about how well the event ran. What a club!

With George Skalkeas retiring to Florida, Andrej Balanc took up the task of running the 14th Annual Spooktakular. Tough shoes to fill as George did a terrific job in past years.

Andrej added trophies, a worker cookout, a bigger promotion and even increased the pricing all resulting in a profitable event for the club. Out of area entrants were raving about the format, the skill with which all the club members Laurie Kistner truly embraced her role dug in to run the event and no one complained about the increase in price. Andrei and the club delivered increased value for the increase in price. Thank you Andrej!

> Let's not forget the Halloween Cruise, hosted by Joe Daly, our great Historian in Ralph Watts, the work of our VP, James Anderson, new member George Kerns jumping into activities with both feet, Wanda and Zoel opening their home to the club and of course going to events around the east coast representing NVCC and kicking butt! (oh thanks

I am sure I have forgot someone or something but last but not least thank you Jeff Kirk for leading NVCC in one great year that will be tough to top!!

Wanda for being a great Secretary this





Who ya gonna' Call ?...

NVCC COUNCIL MEMBERS

<u>President</u> Jeff Kirk nvccpres@yahoo.com

703 798 4193

Vice-President James Anderson

jaa2404@hotmail.com

<u>Secretary</u> Wanda Robinson redvette I@cox.net

<u>Treasurer</u> Jeff Reinke JeffreyReinke@aol.com

703 404 0971

Officer-at-Large Don Kerndt dkerndt1@cox.net

703 759 5495

What's Happenin'.... in the NVCC!!

November

9 NVCC Council Mtg Koons 7:30pm

23 General Business mtg Koons 7:30pm

December

14 NVCC Council Meeting Koons 7:30 pm

January 2005

ZIP—keep your vette warm

February 2005

14 Annual NVCC Holiday/Year Ending Party

CORRECTIONS!



COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Autocross Paul Hertel six_speed@yahoo.com

703 771 0484

Auto-X Co-Chair Jim Beaupre Z06@jbcubed.com

Concour OPEN

Historian Ralph Watts akcelr8@earthlink.net

703 503 5988

Membership Judy Patrick thepatricks@starpower.net

202 234 2820

Newsletter Jim Beaupre Z06@jbcubed.com

703 478 2977

NCCC Governor Andrej Balanc

redvetteconvertible@yahoo.com

703 450 2314

NCM Ambassador Don Patrick

thepatricks@starpower.net

703 234 2820

Social Laurie Kistner lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com

703 631 7117

Publicity Joyce Corbin jorce@verizon.net

Rallye Barb Shaw markandbarb@cox.net

703 333 5284

Spooktacular Andrej Balanc

 ${\bf redvette convertible@y ahoo.com}$

703 450 2314

Web Master Brad Sneade bsneade@iogen.com

703 716 0451

NOW STOCKING THESE ITEMS for C4 & C5

- Perf. Friction
 Brake Pads (PFC)
- Used 'Vette Tires
- BFG & Nitto Street Tires
- •Chrome Wheels & Accessories
- •B&B Tri-Flo Exhaust Kits (Used too!)
- Corvette Stuff!!

Thinking about taking your car to ODS or Summit Pt.? See us for a FREE Pre-Tech before you go!!

703.445.1483

www.coopercorvettes.com



AND PERFORMANCE CARB

As one of the area's only dedicated Corvette Shops, we strive to over-

deliver to our customers in every way; whether it's selling you a new Corvette from our



inventory, servicing or installing performance parts on your car, buying your car or restoring it, call us for a quote or appraisal today!

Open 7 days a week!

Bring in this Ad for 10% off any labor ticket!

(expires 12/31/04)

18313 Jefferson Davis Hwy. Triangle, VA 22172 (Quantico, Exit 150 on 195)

Presidential Pontification by Jeff Kirk, Pres. NVCC

Hello fellow NVCC'ers! As this is the last newsletter of the year, I'd like to compare where the club stands now, versus where it stood when I wrote my article for February. You may recall there were 4 things I wanted to get done; promote the club, increase local sponsorship, stabilize the club's finances, and increase membership and participation. How have we done? Pretty good I think...and I hope this upcoming year will be even better!

Promoting the club has been a good thing. Koons and the NVCC have worked well together this year, and things are looking even better for next year. The dealership understands that the NVCC is an excellent venue for promoting Chevrolet and Corvette. The club this year has several things on the radar, including possibly working for some charity events, one of which would put the NVCC (and through us, Koons), in front of 15 to 25,000 people per day! This is reflecting back onto Koon's attitude in dealing with the club, which is why NVCC members are shopping Koons and finding great pricing on new and used cars, parts that are beating prices found in magazines or the internet, and a mechanical and service writer staff that's straightforward and dependable, as well as investing into the club.

Increasing membership and participation is a divided grade. Participation in some events has been down, yet there's been an overwhelming increase in other events. This years Social Chair has done a great job at organizing this aspect of the club. One of the best things about the NVCC and its members is that when needed, they seem to turn out in droves to assist the club. As usual, the Concourse and Spooktakular events were awesome, and the club members were there in full support to work these events.

The club also began testing the waters by hosting some new events this year as a prelude to getting knee deep into local racing venues, and with the expertise of folks like Andrej, Mike, Jim and Jim, put on a great autocross at Rosecroft. Paul was even able to hold a High Speed event at ODS, and much to the surprise of myself and many of the drivers, that "Go fast turn left, Go fast turn left" is a lot more difficult then it sounds. Any of you that know Mike Woods and his "I don't mind you racing on the track, but get the hell out of my way" attitude, would have been amazed to see him come off the ODS course and go "Holy crap, that's insane!".

Lastly, where the finances of the club are concerned, we're on our way to doing very well. We're definitely up from last years numbers, so much so that I'm



authorizing a \$100,000 bonus to myself, \$50,000 to the VP, \$25,000 for all elected council positions and \$10,000 for all chair positions! See ya in Vegas Baby!!!

Ok...maybe we're not quite THAT well off, but things are better for the club and its members, and are definitely on the upswing!! As much as I might like to say that I've accomplished all this, I have to honestly thank each chair position and council member for doing an outstanding job this year. Their efforts have been incredible, and I truly appreciate their dedication to the club. I also want to thank all the club members who have spent so much time and gotten so involved in the club and its activities.

I hope everyone feels that we're headed in the right direction, and urge each of you to participate in the effort to make the NVCC the envy of every Corvette Club.

Thank you,

Jeff Kirk, NVCC President

Zoo Electron Blue Zone by Jim Beaupre

First of all everyone should note that this will be the last newsletter of 2004. The first newsletter of 2005 will be the February 2005 issue which will be due to be published approximately January 25, 2005.

It has been a great year with the newsletter with lots of great pictures and stories of the activities of the NVCC. I want to thank everyone for their input, and if I forgot to mention someone or did not get credit for a photo right, I apologize.

This year for the first time we have entered the newsletters in the annual NCCC newsletter competition. Newsletters are not only judged on content and professional journalism, they are rated mostly on the activities of the clubs involved. Therefore it becomes a judging of not how well a newsletter is put together but of how active the club is with events, activities with other clubs and charitable work. Good luck to NVCC!

I recently found myself in Las Vegas for business and lo and behold I was there when the SEMA (formally known as the Speed Equipment Manufacturers Association, now just SEMA) annual convention was in town.

This is a total aftermarket show. There were 5,000 modified cars on display—that is not a misprint—5,000!!. Ford alone in their football sized "booth" had over 20 2005 Mustangs, all modified from full race versions, to "Bullit" versions, to original GT350 look alikes, fantastic!

It is extremely hard to describe everything. Someone told me there were I4 miles of corridors to walk up and down. GM had two C6's in their booth that were totally tricked out (sorry did not have a camera). There were more C5's with blowers on them than I could count. Great event, I intend to go next year.

Prediction and challenge: 2004 will be the last year a C4 wins Spooktacular! If you have not noticed in events all over the U.S. C5's and especially Z06s are dominating. Truly fantastic cars I

HAPPY NEW YEAR! C U in '05—Jim Beaupre



CHRISTMAS DINNER CRUISE

SATURDAY DECEMBER 11TH, 2004 MEETING: CRACKER BARREL IN MANASSAS DRIVERS MEETING 1:45 PM DEPARTURE 2:00 PM

SPONSORED BY: GEORGE & ERICA KERNS AKA: MR. & MRS. CLAUSE

Come join us on a delightful, and fun filled cruise down to Madison Virginia for an outstanding meal at one of our favorite restaurants the Bavarian Chef on Saturday December 11th. The Bavarian Chef is an outstanding German restaurant that offers dining at it's finest. If your taste is for a good schnitzel, cordon bleu, or even a fine steak; this place will suite just about any taste.

The route will include going through, or past places like Manassas Battlefield, Lincoln winery, Sycamore House, Gray Ghost Vineyards, and other cool sites and places. There is some cool Corvette roads along the way with several good rally points on the roads in case anyone gets separated.

We are requesting that everyone bring a gift that cost \$10.00 or under that is wrapped for a Chinese gift exchange. The rules will be explained at dinner. This game has proven to be great fun at any party. Afterwards everyone is invited back to Mr. and Mrs. Clause's house for cookies.

This is a reservation only restaurant so I will need to know how many are in each party so that I can have an accurate count of people to confirm our reservation by November 24th. The Chef is world class, and he believes in world class service. The average price per couple usually averages between \$60.00 and \$80.00, but is worth every penny plus some.

Directions to the Cracker Barrel in Manassas are, take 66 west to 234 north (Towards the Battlefield) and stay in the right hand lane. At the stop light make a right then a right into the Cracker Barrel parking lot. We will meet in the rear corner of the parking lot facing 234 behind the Shell

station. The drivers meeting will be at 1:45 PM.

We look forward to seeing everyone on the I Ith of December, and bring your appetite!

Sincerely, Mr. & Mrs. Clause

Rallye Ramblings by Barbara Shaw



The NVCC 2004 Rallye Series has completed all five events after the successful running of the season ending "Rallye from Hell", hosted by Joe and Carol Daly on November 7th. The Daly's surprised us all with an added twist to the Poker Rallye. See the wrap-up article by Joe for further details.

Once again, I must thank all of the great volunteer Rallye Masters and Checkers as well as all the folks that gave up their Sunday afternoon to participate in the 2004 Rallye series. It is inspiring to see the new ideas that are incorporated to keep the program fresh. Thanks to all!!

Rallye 101: Dick Hammaker

Rallye #1: Chuck and Karen Pellerin

Rallye #2: Dick Hammaker

Rallye #3: Mark Bergstrom and Barb Shaw Rallye #4: Brad Sneade and Katy Morrison

Rallye #5: Joe and Carol Daly

Please also note that the NVCC is looking for a volunteer to take over my position as Rallye Director for the 2005 season. Please let me or any Council member know if you are interested. I will help you in any way I can next year but I am stepping down as Rallye Director. Please help your Club's Rallye program.

So, thanks everyone for your support over the last couple years. See you at the banquet!

Barb Shaw

Eastern Region Corvette Clubs points paying rallyes in the East.

Date	CLUB

Eastern Region National Corvette Clubs events. Details of these events can be found on the eastern Region web site at http://www.ernccc.org/



Socially Speaking from Laurie Kistner



Page !

NVCC Social Calendar

Socially Speaking by Laurie Kistner

Hello Corvetters,

December Report

We currently have 105 active members and 17 prospective members.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS!!!

Chuck Shuman and Anne Mitchell Shuman
- '96 Sebring Silver Cpe & '03 Anniv. Red Conv.
Philip Squires

1998 Pewter Convertible

Prospective Members:

Joseph Baird - 1980 Black Coupe

Paul Benish - 2004 LeMans Blue Comm.

Edition Z06

George Bratton - 1987 Yellow Roadster and

2004 Red Convertible

Anne Costolanski - 2000 Yellow Convertible

Jeff & Marilyn Dambach - 1999 Pewter Coupe

Eric Fargo - 1984 Silver Coupe
Chris Grabiel - 1994 Red Coupe
Rex Hancock - 2001 Pewter Coupe

Michael Higgins - 2004 Grey Coupe

Irene Jarosz - 1996 Blue & White Grand

Sport

Lynn Keleher - 1999 Silver Coupe

Joseph Rogoskey - 1967 Red Roadster

Larry Rushin - 2004 Red Coupe

David Schlaseman - 2001 Quicksilver Z06

Will Trevillian - 2004 Silver Z06

Holly Zell - 1994 Polo Green Convertible

You remain a "prospective" member until you return your "Events Attended" form to Judy for processing and then pay your membership dues, when billed.

Additional NVCC key rings (\$6 ea.), NVCC window decals (\$2 ea.) are available to active members. See me for these. Judy Patrick

As the corvette season dies down, and the cold, snowy weather takes hold, please take advantage of the last few

events planned for the year. It's a long time until March!

UPCOMING SOCIAL EVENTS:

November 21st - The NVCC & NVMC will join forces at Fast Eddies in Fairfax, Virginia for a Sunday brunch & social. This event is hosted by Paul Hertel. Please RSVP to: six speed@yahoo.com.

We will start at IIAM and let the games continue until whenever. Pool and darts are free with food purchase. Hope to see you all there.

December I Ith – Christmas Dinner Cruise, hosted by Erica and George Kerns, aka Mr. and Mrs. Claus! Come join us on a delightful and fun filled cruise down to Madison, Virginia for an outstanding meal at the Bavarian Chef. The Bavarian Chef is an outstanding German restaurant that offers dining at its finest. If your taste is for a good schnitzel, cordon bleu, or even a fine steak; this place will suit just about any taste.

The route will include going through, or past places like Manassas Battlefield, Lincoln winery, Sycamore House, Gray Ghost Vineyards, and other interesting sites and places. There are some cool Corvette roads along the way with several good rally points on the roads in case anyone gets separated.

We are requesting that everyone bring a gift that costs \$10.00 or under that is wrapped for a Chinese gift exchange. The rules will be explained at dinner. This game has proven to be great fun at any party. Afterwards everyone is invited back to Mr. and Mrs. Claus' house for cookies.

This is a reservation only restaurant so I will need to know how many are in each party to confirm our reservation by November 24th. The Chef is world class, and he believes in world class service. The average price per couple usually averages between \$60.00 and \$80.00, but is worth every penny plus some. Please RSVP to: whiskeytahoe@yahoo.com.

• the



We are currently working on planning the EOY banquet for the end of January/beginning of February, so keep your calendars open! I am also trying to plan some social events in the upcoming winter months so we all can keep from going crazy; perhaps a comedy night or an evening at Medieval Times. I will keep the club posted via the monthly newsletter, club website, online forum and e-mail. Any questions, ideas, concerns, or RSVPs, please shoot an e-mail to lilredcorvette94@yahoo.com.

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Kistner

aka LilRedCorvette

"Little Red Corvette, baby you're much too fast...."

DART SOCIAL REPORT

The Dart Social held at Zoel and Wanda's place on Saturday, Nov. 13th with a really good turnout. A few novice players were talked into playing and had a few sit back to socialize and of course cheer the players on.

There were lots of appetizers / snacks to be had, thanks to the generosity of everyone. We also enjoyed some great apple pie and a variety of cheese cakes with our coffee as a wind down for the evening. We started out with 6 teams of 2 and the winners for the evening were:

Ist Place - Zoel Robinson & Phil Squires

2nd Place - Sadie Compton & Chuck Pellerin

3rd Place - Kirk DeNee & Alicia Squires

Thanks to all that joined us for the evening, we had a great time hosting the Dart Social. We hope to do it again in the spring.

Wanda & Zoel Robinson

"FINAL EXAM" RALLYE RESULTS

Well, the final rallye of the year has come and gone. And what can I say, mother nature played a vital role and once again surpassed everyone's expectations. A clear, sunny, 70 degree day in early November — who'd a thunk it.;) For the final rallye we got quite a turnout I4 cars in all came out to play that day, we need to do this all year long!

As promised I made the rallye fun and relatively simple with a few twists to keep you on your toes (after all it was the "Final Exam"). And there were a few challenging questions to help differentiate first from second, etc. But despite all efforts it still came down to the tie-breakers and mileage.

Overall the rallye was rated at 9.54 out of 10, so I guess everyone really enjoyed it. Notable quotes included: "Joe's best ever" (I suspect this was just some unsolicited sucking up); "Not enough single men" (hey all you single guys – come on out to the next rallye in the spring – you never know who you might meet); "Cul-de-sacs are a real pain" (well if it's labeled "Street" and doesn't have a "DEAD END" or "NO OUTLET" sign it is fair game! - I told you there would be tricks!) "Great Questions".

A new twist I tried at this rallye which seemed to be very popular was the option of getting additional cards, so you could play your best 5 of 7 in the "Poker Rallye", it really raised the pot. Jim Daly & Gunny Kolodjeiz won "High Hand" and walked away with \$90 (I guess they were the big winners that day), "2nd Highest Hand" and "Low Hand" each received \$45. And the club still got \$140 for the regular rallye entry fees. What a day! It pays to come out to a Rallye!!!

Again, a special thanks go out to Chili's in Reston for letting us come in before they opened and having chips & salsa and buffalo wings for when we got back. Good food + good weather + good friends = GREAT TIME!

And, despite a little odometer "fudging" by some NVCC members, the results are as follows:

Place Driver		avigator	Points
l Ji	m Daly	Chris "Gunny" Kolodjeiz	9
2 A	Alice Arielly	Jack Hufnagle	6
3 M	1arsha Batchellor	Kathleen Kaake	4
4 A	Anthony Mont	Suzanne Huggins	3
5 T	om Quarnstrom	Joe Haardt	2
6 Jo	oe Daly, Jr.	Colleen Mont	2
7 P	aul Benish	David Mullan	2
8 Jo	oey Baird	Shannon Hall	2
9 E	die Soles	Barbara "B4" Foor	2
۱0 ۱	Wanda Robinson	Sue Paul	2
II J	im Beaupre	Judy Beaupre	2
12 J	erry Myers	Marelle Myers	2
13 F	Holly Zell	Jon Powell	2

Non-Competitors

.....

Mark Bergstrom & Barbara Shaw

Save the Wave! Joe Daly



Concours by Don Kerndt

Franklin Park has contacted us to see if we are interested in doing the carshow in late May (21 or 22 I think). The show must take place before thepool opens on Memorial Day. I understand that the NCCC has given us a Concours date in July. If we are to use this date, another place to hold the

show must be found.

Eastern Region National Corvette Clubs events. Details of these events can be found on the eastern Region web site at http://www.ernccc.org/

Concour events in the Mid Atlantic area

Organizer Event Date

2005 Dates have not been set yet.

NCM Ambassador Corner by Don Patrick

Don, like many of us, has been traveling. See you in February!



New prospective members: Joe Baird and Shannon Hall taking off on the Final Exam Rallye (photo by Mark Bergstrom)

Autocrossing Screeches By Paul Hertel and Jim Beaupre



Speed events in the Mid Atlantic area

Organizer Event Date

NVCC

15th annual Spooktacular 10/22-23 2005

* Eastern Region National Corvette Clubs events. Details of these events can be found on the eastern Region web site at http://www.ernccc.org/

** NVCC Club points events.

EVENTS IN RED ARE NVCC CLUB EVENTS

 note events are open event days and subject to tech inspection and registration.

Membership meeting notes continued from page 8

. Membership - Judy Patrick

103 Active

19 Perspective

Reminder that annual dues are due.

Edie Soles – Something for Everyone Cruise

Not a great turnout, but had a great day with good corvette roads for the run.

Raffle winners for the evening:

NVCC Concours Shirt – Rick Poage, Mike Woods, Rich Anderson, Andrej Balanc

Aussie 50th Anniversary Shirt – Chuck Shuman, Judy Patrick, Joe Daly, Rick Poage, Alice Arielly

Oil Change - Alice Arielly

50/50 Draw - \$41.00 - Larry Rushin

Non Corvette – Phil Squires invited everyone to attend a production of 'Little Women' that he has a part in.

Rick Poage - Reminder about NASA Driving School - Nov. 5 & 6.

Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm

Wanda Robinson

Secretary

The

• un-

• Po-

Northern Virginia Corvette Club General Business Meeting Tuesday, October 26, 2004

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm at Koons Chevrolet, Tysons Corner, VA.

<u>Attendance</u> Members – 29, Guests – 3 Introductions were made by everyone. Jeff Kirk, President welcomed everyone to the GRM

MWSCCA - Andrej Balanc and Mike Sarver

Provided an update on the Autocross held on October 24 @ Rosecroft. The event was rainy and cool. We made good money on the event; profit after paying expenses is \$2,050.00. The event was prepaid, with 120+ cars registered – 93 cars ran the event.

Spooktacular - Andrej Balanc

Our annual October event was a success. Thanks to all for their hard work and for supporting the Club. We were shooting for 60 cars, but ended up with 51. Chuck has photos available and Kirk has a slide show.

Social - Laurie Kistner

Oct. 27 - Vienna / Tysons Halloween Parade

Oct. 30 - Skyline Fall Cruise

Nov. 13 - Dart Social at the Robinson's

Nov. 21 - NVMC Lunch at Fast Eddies Fairfax)

End of Year Banquet – Looking at either January 15 or February 12.

Laurie submitted the logo for the Club trailer. Excellent layout!

Discussion on paint versus decal application for the logo.

Autocross - Paul Hertel

Oct. 31 – High Speed at Old Dominion – NO CONES!

Must have a High Speed License in order to run.

Possibility of getting a couple of dates in November – to be confirmed - Old Dominion will be doing work on the guardrails this fall.

Jeff Kirk advised that we will be looking into renting lefferson for a High Speed School next year.

NCCC Governor - Andrej Balanc

Concours date set for July 10

High Speed School tentative date set for June 20 at Jefferson. Instructors will be in your vehicle with you. Price will be determined.

Requirements for obtaining a High Speed License have changed. ER NCCC Governor's have ruled that a HS School must be taken. 10 Low Speed Autocross events do not qualify you anymore.

.Historian - Ralph Watts—Trivia questions for the evening.

- 1. What year did sales of the Corvette hit its annual high at 53,807? 1979 Winner Wanda Robinson
- 2. This mid-year Corvette was unique in the fact that it had 4-way flashers. 1967- Winner Andrej Balanc
- 3. We're very lucky that the Corvette survived its early years. competition from the Ford Thunderbird helped to keep it around til it finally turned a profit in what year? 1958 Winner Rick age

4. In 1956, on a 2-mile road course at Pebble Beach, the Corvette came into its own by coming in 1st in Class and 2nd overall, losing only to a Gullwing Mercedes. The driver of this Corvette went on become the SCCA B Production Champion for 1956 and 1957 driving the awesome Corvette. Who was this driver? Dr Dick Thompson (the flying dentist).

Note: In that first race, Thompson stalled and flooded the engine on the start, restarted and passed the field within the first lap. Overheating brakes was the problem that allowed the Mercedes to take the overall lead in the final third of the race. - Winner – Rick Poage

5. What 1964 song did Jan and Dean describe a race between a Stingray and an XKE (Jaguar)?

Dead Man's Curve

Note: Jan Berry and friend Roger Christian wrote this song based on their personal experiences between them. Jan owned a 1963 Stingray and Christian an XKE which they street raced on Sunset Boulevard. The song proved prophetic two years later when in 1966, Jan Berry crashed his Corvette Stingray into the back of a parked truck on a side street in Beverly Hills. Berry, spent several weeks in a coma with severe injuries to the head and brain leaving him with brain damage affecting his speech and ending his career. Winner – Judy Patrick

Treasurer – Jeff Reinke Treasurer's report given.

Rallye – Joe Daly Nov. 7 – Rallye #5 – Meet at Chili's in Reston

Newsletter - Jeff Kirk, President

The October issue was a little late getting out this month.

Hope to start printing & mailing out for the next issue. If you do not wish to receive a hardcopy of the newsletter let lim Beaupre know.

Nominations - Jeff Kirk, President

Nominations open for Council positions – President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Officer-at-Large.

Nominations taken and accepted: Secretary – Wanda Robinson, President – Jeff Kirk, Vice President – George Kerns / Zoel Robinson, Treasurer – Paul Hertel, Officer-at-Large – Marsha Batchellor

Chair positions that will need to be filled are Autocross, Concours & Rallye.



CONCOURS—RALLYE—AUTOCROSS—CRUISE—SOCIAL EVENTS MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

(please print or type)

Name:				
Address:				
City:	_ ST:	ZIP:		
Home ph: ()	Work ph: ()		
email:				
Date of Birth:				
Spouse's Name:				
Year(s) currently owned Corvette(s):				
Model:	Cold	or;		
Interests:				
Autocross Rallye _	Concours _	Cruises		
Social events Restoration/Other				
How did you learn about NVCC?				

SEND APPLICATION WITH \$10 Initiation fee to:

Northern Virginia Corvette Club

Return Postage Guaranteed P.O. Box 3458



